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EUROPEAN COMMISSION

ENTERPRISE DIRECTORATE-GENERAL

Single market, implementation and legislation for consumer goods

Automotive industry


Brussels, 14 April 2003

D(2003) 

Dear colleagues,
Subject:
Update of the situation regarding the Auto Repair technical committee

As you will recall at the last meeting of the Auto Repair technical committee (TC) on 14 March 2003 we had a discussion regarding the shortfall in funds available to CSW in order to complete the project work and deliver in time for the last scheduled TC meeting on 30 May 2003. One reason for the shortfall is that CSW, particularly in the early phases of the project, had to provide more input than originally envisaged.

Unfortunately, I have to tell you that CSW has now run out of money. In the meantime, John Chelsom is continuing to provide CSW resources to the project so the work can continue in addition to charging a reduced daily rate for this project and offering to absorb the costs of one quarter of the shortfall. However, this situation cannot continue.

When this project was initially raised back in February 2001, it was assumed from discussions with OASIS personnel at that time that a proportion of the OASIS membership dues paid by the members of the TC would be available to fund project work and any shortfall would be provided by those members of the TC who agreed to share the costs of the project work through a specific contract (with CSW). The shortfall in funds that we now face is due to the fact that the proportion of membership dues has not been made available by OASIS as a consequence of OASIS not creating a “member section” when this TC was formed. There are several reasons why this occurred, but unfortunately it has occurred and we are now trying to find a solution to the immediate problem of keeping CSW active.

At the last TC we investigated with Mr Patrick Gannon from OASIS what solutions were available to enable membership dues from OASIS members to be routed back into the TC to help pay for the project work being carried out by CSW. The creation of an OASIS "member section" was proposed as the means for releasing a proportion of the membership dues for project work, according to the operating rules and procedures of OASIS.

I should inform you that the solution that has been offered by the OASIS board via the creation of a “member section” will provide some of the shortfall in funds but certainly not all. Funds will be available from the time an OASIS member (not just of the Auto Repair TC but any OASIS member) joins the “member section” until the end of their membership, which, for most of you is either the end of May, June or July 2003.

We are presently investigating with OASIS whether funds from other OASIS budget lines can be made available and we have stressed that it would be in the interests of OASIS to find a solution due to the errors that occurred at the creation of this TC and the exposure that this TC has in the wider-world with end users, vehicle manufacturers, legislators and the European Parliament, amongst others. We await the response from OASIS.

In the meantime, and if you have not already done so, I would like to ask you to consider that your company or association join the “member section” so that a proportion of your membership dues are released immediately for project work. A draft document setting-up the “member section” was circulated at the last TC and during the TC and via e-mail I have stated that your joining of the “member section” does not in any way commit you to renewing your OASIS membership when your present membership expires. Sylvia Götzen is co-ordinating the creation of the “member section” so please contact her as soon as possible.

As I mentioned above, the creation of a “member section” is still unlikely to cover the complete shortfall and so, until we have a response from OASIS that will show exactly what shortfall we face, I would be additionally grateful if you could also actively consider whether your company or association could contribute some extra funds to the CSW project work.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Paul Greening

Chairman Auto Repair TC
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